UPR of Peru

Mr. President,
1. Let me start by thanking the Peruvian delegation for the presentation of their national report.
2. Poland welcomes the positive steps undertaken by Peru in order to implement the recommendations accepted during the second cycle of the Universal Periodic Review. 
3. Poland appreciates all efforts of Peru to fulfill the international provisions concerning the rights of the child also by adopting the law prohibiting the use of corporal punishment and other humiliating punishment against children and adolescent. At the same time, we recommend Peru to adopt relevant measures and policies to eliminate discrimination of more vulnerable groups of children including indigenous children, children from rural areas, as well as children with disabilities. 
4. [bookmark: _GoBack]We appreciate the adoption by Peru of the National Human Rights Plan (2017-2021) giving the special protection of human rights defenders. In this respect, we recommend Peru to strengthen its efforts in order to prevent attacks on human rights defenders. We also recommend Peru to incorporate UN Guiding principles on Business and Human Rights into National Human Rights Plan in order to grant adequate protection of workers. 
